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September 28, 2020
Dear Co-Labourers,

Greetings in the lovely name of our Saviour, the Lord Jesus Christ, Isaiah 40-31 says, But they that wait
upon the Lord shall renew their strength. As we think on this virus, our minds go back to when it put our
travels on hold. During that time we could stay in touch with our western church planters by cell phone or
internet.

Finally on August 6th, we were able to head west. Our first meetings were in Doe Run, Missouri to
relieve Bro. Jeff Hawks for one Sunday. Then we were at Second Baptist Church in Festus, Missouri for
the following Wednesday night. We left there on Thursday and got to Amarillo, Texas on Friday. I
preached in Summit Baptist Church on Sunday the 16th. Next we headed to Vernon, Arizona to relieve
Bro. Luther, Quintana who was scheduled for back surgery. He called before we got there to say they had
delayed his surgery. We got there on Wednesday and preached for him that night. Then we went to
Cottonwood, Arizona for meetings on Sunday the 23rd. We returned to Vernon on Monday then headed
north toward Idaho on Tuesday. This was a four day trip.

In Idaho, we were with Pastor Danny Vaughn and family at Clearwater Baptist church in Orofino on the
30th. Next we went to Colfax, Washington, with Pastor Tim Wall at Macedonia Baptist Church for their
Wednesday night service. Then on the road again to Idaho and was in Blessed Hope Baptist Church in
Pinehurst, Idaho with Pastor Andrew Inboden on Sunday morning September the 6th. [ was also able to
give a devotion at the men’s prayer breakfast on Saturday morning. One of the men visiting asked Christ
to save him at this. Praise the Lord. That Sunday afternoon, we drove to Victor, Montana and was in the
evening service of Solid Rock Baptist Church with Pastor Shane Agee.

Monday was an exciting day in September, we drove from Victor, Montana to Big Tiber, Montana in
snow and freezing rain. We were thankful that it wasn’t sticking on the roads. That evening we met
Pastor Martin at Bible Baptist Church in Big Timber and had supper with him. Pastor Martin and Pastor
Inboden are not with MWBM but they are doing a great job for the cause of Christ. Our next stop was
supposed to be Red Lodge, Montana with Pastor Russell Pruitt, but they had 10 inches of snow so we
went on to Billings, Montana. I preached there at Grace Baptist Church for Pastor McKinney. We were
able to stay there a few days and did get to see the Pruitt’s as well as have some time with the McKinney
family. On Sunday afternoon we drove 3 hours to Buffalo, Wyoming. I preached there on Sunday night
for Pastor Robinson at Buffalo Baptist Church. We stayed there a few days to try to be an encouragement
to this pastor and his family.

Our plans were to head to South Dakota to be in 4 churches, on to Nebraska, then to Iowa and finally back
to Georgia by the end of October. However, I received a call from Pastor Quintana in Arizona that they
had scheduled his back surgery for September 30th. He did not have anyone to take his church during his
recovery time. So I called and canceled all the meetings I had scheduled and we headed 1,100 miles back
to Vernon, Arizona. We will be here for about 4 weeks filling in at Welcome Home Baptist Church.

As for Sister Hutchens and myself, we are doing okay, just tired. We are thankful to be back on the road
doing what God has called us to do. It is a blessing to be involved in church planting in the western USA.
Again I say the need is so great. The fields are white unto harvest but the labourers are few.

Thank you for your prayers and financial support. May God’s blessing be with you.

Because He cares,

Rev, Wedley Futethens
Rev. Wesley Hutchens

..Lift up your eyes, and look on the fields; for they are white already to harvest. John 4:35b



